## MEMORANDUM

To: Delaware State Bar Association Executive Committee Via email to Janice L. Myrick, Director of Bar Services and Membership

From: Mary E. Bowler, Co-Chair Laura Beth Taylor, Co-Chair

RE: <u>2015-2016 Annual Section Report for the Delaware State Bar Association</u>
Corporate Counsel Section

The following is the annual report for 2015-2016 to the Delaware State Bar Association Executive Committee on behalf of the Corporate Counsel Section.

• The Corporate Counsel Section currently has approximately 204 members. The officers of the Section are:

Co-Chairpersons: Mary E. Bowler, Laura Beth Taylor

Vice Chairperson: Jeremy Anderson

Officer: Meredith Carter Secretary: Jonathan Strauss

- Due to bandwidth issues, we have only met via telephone or email as a group. I
  have met with our Vice Chair a few times as we are working on transitioning the
  leadership of the Section.
- During the last several months, we have been focusing on renewing our mission statement and updating our web page on the DSBA site.
- We are planning on a CLE focusing on the Rapid Arbitration Act that will be presented by Morris James but we have not been able to secure a date for the seminar. We would also like to sponsor a three credit CLE but have not had volunteers to lead such an event.
- We currently have \$1280 left in our account for the fiscal year.